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19th September 2024 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
I hope the children have now settled well into the school routine and are enjoying being in their 
new classes with their new teachers. 
 
There have been exciting changes this term as we have joined with Millbrook Primary School in 
order to form a federation.  As Mr Hamilton becomes Executive Headteacher of both schools, I am 
pleased and excited to become Bonneygrove’s Head of School.  I have been a teacher in primary 
education for twenty six years and in school leadership for over fifteen years.  In my new role, I 
will primarily oversee the quality of Teaching and Learning across the school as well as Curriculum. 
 
Our new Assistant Headteachers Miss Gursoy (Years Three and Four), Mr Cook (Years Five and Six), 
Mrs Ashford (Years One and Two) and Mrs. Photi our new Early Years Lead, oversee behaviour for 
each of their phases, please do not hesitate to contact them about any issues concerning this. 
 
Miss Stevens takes up a new appointment as Head of SEND for the federation and supports 
generally across the school. 
 
I look forward to taking Bonneygrove forward in its exciting journey! 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Miss J M Hurry 
Head of School 
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